HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on March 9th. 2016
Present:
Cllr.A.Cowles (Chairman)




Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers



Cllr.S.Fuller
 Cllr.H.Pointer
Parishioners:   Nil


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report Not available

c) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies for absence received from Cllrs.Rogers and Fletcher and from Cllr.Carrick (Broadland) and Cllr.Roper (NCC)

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from A.Cowles residing next to Chequers Field and S.Fuller and K.Saggers as Village Hall committee members.
3. Minutes of the meeting on February 10th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports by the Clerk  The large conifer in the corner of the QE playground had been felled by Norse on the instructions of NCC. The final phase of the new play equipment had been completed and inspected and added to the Council’s insurance policy. Seven new items of equipment had been installed at a total installed cost of £15,529. Grants had been received from Broadland DC (£2,000), Hainford Community Partnership (£1,250), Norfolk Community Foundation (£6,361) with the remainder (£5,918) being authorised from the Parish Council’s accrued funds. The decision on the Parish Partnership scheme for the extended pavement to the bus stop on Newton Street would not be made by NCC until March 11th. but it was understood that it had been recommended for approval. Members decided that if this was the case then the Clerk was authorised to put the work in hand. If funding was not forthcoming this would be placed on the agenda for April.
5. Planning 20160272 No objections were raised to extensions, balcony and external staircase at Park House, Lady Lane. The Council had been advised that 20151742 9 bungalows adj. to 32 Waterloo Rd. and 20151816 Semi-detached bungalows adj. to 47 Waterloo Rd. would be going to appeal. The Council would inform the inspector that in both cases there were no material considerations to outweigh the policy conflicts in the local planning documents.

6. Chequers Field The Council considered at length, the response from Mrs.Fletcher on the proposed grazing area for domestic animals and the associated gate and fencing. The Council decided that it should be responsible for the erection of stock proof fencing and a gate and that the costs should be recovered through the grazing licence over a period of approximately two years so that the project would ultimately be revenue neutral. The Clerk would obtain quotations for the April meeting.
7. Grazing Licence The Clerk submitted a draft proposal and following suggestions from members this would be amended and brought back to the April meeting.

8. S.137 LGA Following a request for assistance members agreed to make a donation of £50 to Norwich Cruse Bereavement Care (Charity no. 208078)
9. Correspondence A message had been received from Saffron Housing asking whether the development had caused any flooding issues in Stratton Road. The Council agreed that it had had no noticeable effect. A letter had been received from Mrs.Lincoln concerning the pond in Grange Road. Her comments were noted and it was agreed that the trees should be included in the next parish tree inspection.

10. Finance The statement prepared by the Clerk showing a balance carried forward of £15,401.94 was accepted and the following cheques were signed.



Sovereign

QE Playground balance (inc.VAT)
£6,860.20

David Bracey

QE Playground inspection (inc.VAT)
£300.00

J.Graves

Salary & expenses (4th.qtr. inc.PAYE)
£1,015.13

J.Graves

Stationery (one year inc. VAT)

£18.37

Cruse Bereavement

Donation



£50.00
11. County and District Council Reports none

12. Airport Committee Report none

13. Clerk’s and Councilllors’ Reports The members were pleased to see that the goalposts funded by the Parish Council (£659) had been installed on the field at the rear of the village hall. S.Howes reported that there had been five accidents in the past month at the junction of Old Church Road and Buxton Road and the Clerk was asked to draw this to the attention of both the Highways dept. and the Police. Concern was also expressed at the incursion on the verges by heavy goods vehicles in Buxton Road which had resulted in one resident installing concrete blocks to protect his property. This would also be drawn to the attention of NCC Highways dept. and Lafarge as the majority of vehicles appear to be associated with Spixworh Quarry.
14. Questions from the public None
15. Date of Next Meeting  Wednesday April 6th.
